Please Wear A Mask if not Vaccinated,

Thanks

Town of Bowman Council Meeting Agenda
June 1, 7:00pm

Mission Statement: The Town of Bowman government delivers essential services that contribute to the well-being, safety, and quality of life of its citizens. In doing so, we seek to meet the collective needs of our citizens in a cost-effective manner. We strive to provide "Quality Service and Solutions: Mutual Respect and Unity with the Community to reach a positive and productive goal for a common cause."

The Bowman Town Council will meet in regular session on the first Tuesday of each month (with the exception of July, Special Call to Meeting and Emergency Meetings).

I. Call to Order and Greetings Mayor Rhett

II. Prayer Councilman Carter
III. Pledge of Allegiance Council Person Rogers

IV. Departmental Reports

1. Approval of May Minutes

2. Finance Report Town Clerk - Toni Glover

3. Administrative Updates Mayor Patsy Rhett

> Audit Information

> Certificates of Training – Water Department

> MASC Annual Meeting

> Broadband Correspondence

> Food Drive

VI. Reports from Components

1. StreetsCouncilman Carter2. RecreationCouncil Person Pelzer3. Water and SewerCouncilman Harley

4. Police Department Council Person Rogers (update on vehicle)

VII. Old Business

- Water Meters
- ➤ Completion of Nature Park Amusement Area

VIII. New Business

- ➤ COVID Testing June 3, 2021
- > FHC COVID Vaccine June 2, 2021

IV. Adjournment

Town of Bowman

Town Council Meeting Minutes

05/4/2021

The Town of Bowman Town Council Meeting was called to order by Mayor Patsy Rhett. Councilman Harley offered the prayer. Councilperson Pelzer made the Pledge of Allegiance. Councilman Harley offered a motion to approve the April, 2021 minutes. The motion was properly second by Council person Pelzer.

Finance Report—Toni Glover, Clerk

General Fund \$ 91,912.47

Sewer Operation & Maintence \$ 27,286.71

The Finance Report was motion by Councilman Harley and second by Councilperson Pelzer.

Citizen Request

Mayor Rhett stated that Santee Cooper sent a letter to the Town of Bowman concerning assistance to the broadband concerning the rates. Mayor stated that letter would be placed in the hallway for viewing.

Mr. Jimmy Pelzer and his son presented a proposal of opening a family restaurant. Joshua Pelzer also introduce a Low Country Entertainment.

Mr. Jody Pendarvis wanted to know about a permanent license for the UFO Business so that people will be able to visit his establishment and to enter at his/her own risk. Council stated to Mr. Pendarvis that we will not provide him with a license to operate his space center.

Mayor stated to Mr. Pelzer that council will need a proposal so that our attorney could view it and give advisement on how to proceed.

Melinda Britt/ and Mr. Pelzer stated they which to present the town with a prospal for a new business and that they would present it later.

Police Department-Kevin Pendarvis

Chief Pendarvis stated that there were a few incidents for the month. There was an incident in which a child fell at the inner-city park and EMS was called. Councilperson Pelzer suggested that we have a sign put up on the fence with contact numbers.

Water Department- Councilman Harley

Councilman Harley stated that were are still in the process of installing new water.

Old Business

Mr. Keith Byrd, Derrick Pelzer and Burgess Brooks stated that they have clean up the area around Magnolia Street and are in the process of developing a neighborhood garden park.

Mayor Rhett stated that the library all positions for would be listed on the County's Website. Mayor Rhett stated that we will try to get additional replacement trash cans. Mayor Rhett also stated that the Dollar General will be closing for renovations for about a week. The next meeting will be held on June 1, 2021. There will be no meeting in July, 2021.